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07 April 2006

Attn. Ms. Saltanat Abdikarimova






Deputy Director
Environmental Policy and Sustainable Development Department
Ministry of Environmental Protection



Pr. Pobeda 31, office 304
473000 Astana, Kazakhstan


Fax: +7 3172 59 19 52 / 73

Dear Ms. Abdikarimova,

Re: Draft Findings and Recommendations of the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee with regard to communication ACCC/C/2004/06
At its eleventh meeting (Geneva, 29-31 March 2006), the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee deliberated further on its draft findings and recommendations with respect to communication ACCC/C/2004/06, taking into account the comments provided by the Party concerned and the communicant. A revised draft is attached herewith.

The Committee took particular note of your Government’s observation that it would be important for the facts, findings and recommendations to be explained in a more detailed way to the courts.  It would be grateful if you would indicate whether you believe that further detail should be included in the facts, findings and recommendations themselves, in which case please identify which paragraphs and which details; or whether you believe that such clarification would come at a later stage, i.e. in the implementation of the recommendations.

The Committee intends to finalize its findings and recommendations at its twelfth meeting. While it does not envisage making changes to the broad findings and recommendations, it is open to elaborating on some parts of the document if this would make it more useful in providing guidance to the Kazakh judiciary. Please submit any further comments you may have by 31 May 2006 at the latest.

The Committee, while noting that you did not concur with all of the content of its draft findings and recommendations, understands from the fact that you have provided specific comments on the draft text that you agree in principle with the Committee making recommendations in accordance with paragraphs 36 (b) and 37 (b) of the annex to Decision I/7. If this assumption is incorrect, please indicate this in your reply. The Committee considers that this approach would enable the matter to be resolved in the most expeditious way, minimizing the need for any discussion at the third meeting of the Parties.

At its meeting, the Committee also discussed the draft strategy and will provide its comments in the near future in a letter to the Minister, including, if appropriate and feasible, some comments on the relationship between the recommendations with respect to communication ACCC/C/2004/06 and the strategy. Such comments may facilitate the future process of the Kazakh Government with a view to presenting at the third meeting of the Parties the report on the efforts of the Government to fully implement provisions of the Aarhus Convention.

Yours sincerely,

[Original signed]

_____________________

Jeremy Wates

Secretary

Convention on Access to Information,

Public Participation in Decision-making and

Access to Justice in Environmental Matters

Cc: Mrs Lubov Anatoljevna Gatina

